


Traditionally, the Democracy activity has not incurred legal fees, and therefore no budget 
was provided for this activity.  This triennium has been different with different issues 
arising that have required legal assistance to work through.  The 2024/25 Annual Plan has 
included a budget for legal fees in the Democracy activity. 
 
The Council did not provide budget for legal expenses related to the District Plan.  When 
the Annual Plan was developed it was anticipated that the District Plan would be 
substantially completed, and that a legal fees budget would not be required.  A budget for 
legal fees in the District Plan activity has been included in the 2024/25 Annual Plan. 
 
Legal advice has been required in the solid waste area in relation to obtaining resource 
consents, and in the 3Waters activities for easements and consents. 
 
Table 2: Legal fees by category 

 
 
One area that the Council is finding an increasing need for legal advice is around 
LGOIMAs, with the number and complexity of requests increasing. 
 
If you are unsatisfied with the response, you are entitled to lodge a complaint with the 
Office of the Ombudsmen. You can find more information on its website  
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz.  
  
If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact me on 209-0330. 
 
 
 
 
 



Kind regards 
 

 
 
Lornae Straith 
General Manager Corporate Support 




